Natural Sciences Chairs Council

July 6, 2009
1:00-3:15 BI 104

Meeting Minutes

Priorities for the Year: 
Projects Supported by Council of Chairs:   A/C in the PE building (project underway), peer advisor posters to circulate in classes and to post outside of the departments (done), and potable water for the BI and PS buildings (done), and update the College website (underway with ACM).

Projects to be worked on by Council of Chairs:  recruiting CD for the college and departments (College and Kinesiology completed), increase international exchanges (two additional MOUs created and Spring Break tour of Korea implemented), increase external grant activity (have provided match commitments and grant writers, number of grants submitted seems to be up), increase student research opportunities with faculty (continued summer research pods), open part of the museum (not done), initiate the Scherba lecture series (not done), formalize the scholarship and internship process for the College (have increased the involvement of departments in process, seeking to centralize leadership through the College office), seek to establish equipment service contracts (not done).
Approval of minutes for June 8, 2009.  The Minutes were approved as amended.
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs.  

· Dave Maynard– The Department of Chemistry received $100k of mass spectrometer equipment from the Riverside County Sheriff’s Department.
· Lynne – The Department of Nursing will be admitting 44 students in the fall. They will be making the decision this week. There were 403 applicants with approximately 200 complete applications.
2. Announcements from Administration
· Promotion and Tenure decisions– Notifications were sent out and most of the decisions were positive.
· Results of Chair Review for 2008-09 – Four of the five chairs that were reviewed will be continuing. The Department of Nursing has decided to go with an external interim chair. Some names were discussed, and the dean is contacting those individuals to see if they are interested in being the interim chair. 
· Observance of summer schedule work hours – The dean reminded the chairs that the staff are expected to work their full 10-hour days during the summer and that variable schedules must be adhered to by all staff.
Action Items: 
Discussion Items:

1. Scheduling Update 

a. Summer 2009 – John distributed new data this morning and the college is 30% over target. The dean reminded the chairs that all classes under 25 for the 2nd session will be canceled.  

b. Fall 2009 – No new data have been distributed yet. The dean stated that President Karnig wants to make FTE reductions comparable to the budget reduction. He has already dropped enrollment targets to 98% of the fall 2008 target.
c. Winter 2010 – We are still in the schedule build process.  
2.
SOAR – Cindy distributed the numbers of expected students for each department for the overnight orientations this month. All faculty and staff are encouraged to gather in the student union upper balcony to welcome the new students as they walk in for orientation on the first day to show a sense of community. On the first day of each event, the dean or Cindy will do a 20 to 30-minute welcome presentation beginning at 10:30 a.m. After the presentation, the students will go to their respective departments for orientation. Cindy requested that the chairs email her with the location and the name of the department representative.
3.
Budget reduction options – The dean handed out attachments with various reduction scenarios. He requested that the chairs give specific ideas and suggestions for the college as a whole. A discussion followed in which the positive and negative aspects of each idea were examined.  
4.
Construction Projects:

a. Observatory – No report.
b. Garden near pool and fitness center – No report.

c. Nursing laboratory addition – No report.
d. PE building air conditioning – No report.
